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SB 1062 – Relating to environmental conditions in school facilities 

 

The bill establishes the Healthy School Facilities Fund, and carves-out, beginning on or after 

July 1, 2019, $2 million of State School Funds (SSF) from the existing facilities grant 

allocation to test and reduce exposure to elevated levels of lead in water, lead-based paint, 

and installing carbon monoxide detectors. The bill has a $111,577 General Fund impact to 

the Department of Education (ODE) for 1 position (0.50 FTE) in the 2017-19 biennium 

 

Recommended Changes 

 

LFO recommends adoption of the -A3 amendment which appropriates $111,577 General 

Fund to ODE in the 2017-19 biennium and includes a July 1, 2019 deadline for the adoption 

of the school districts plan required under Section 1 of the bill. 

 

MOTION:  I move adoption of the -A3 amendment to SB 1062.  (VOTE) 

 

Final Subcommittee Action 

 

LFO recommends that SB 1062, as amended by the -A3 amendment, to be moved to the 

Ways and Means Full Committee. 

 

MOTION:  I move SB 1062, as amended, to the Full Committee with a do pass 

recommendation.  (VOTE) 

 

Carriers 

 

Full Committee: ____________________________________ 

 

House Floor: ____________________________________ 

 

Senate Floor: ____________________________________ 


